
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

     Weekend: Saturday     4:00 PM 
       Sunday       8:30 AM 
 

     Weekday: Monday & Friday 9:00 AM 
 

     Holy Days: Consult the parish bulletin. 
 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

       Reconciliation:      Saturday from 3:15 – 3:45 PM or by appointment. 
 

       Baptism:         Parents must contact the parish for the necessary forms   
                     at least one month in advance. 

 

       Marriage:              Couples must contact the parish at least six months in advance. 

PARISH CONTACTS 
 

Please contact the parish by email or phone. If we are unable to answer your call, please leave 
a message. Father is available for appointments at St. Anthony Parish on Monday and Friday 
and at St. Francis of Assisi Parish in Windsor on Tuesday and Thursday. The phone number 
at St. Francis is 802-674-2157. 
 
   Telephone:    802-295-2225, ext. 3        Religious Education: Diane Usher 
   Email:  stanthonychurch@vermontcatholic.org           Email: dmgu70@icloud.com 
   Website: stanthony.vermontcatholic.org                       Bulletin: Paula Roux 
                              Email: pfroux88@gmail.com 
              

Fr. Cyrain Cabueñas Email: ccabuenas2001@yahoo.com 
          
 
 

Saint Anthony Parish 
15 Church Street 

White River Junction 
Vermont 05001 

 

The Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
September 17, 2023 

 

Reverend Cyrain  G.  Cabueñas  
 

Most  Reverend Chris topher  J .  Coyne  
Aposto l i c  Adminis t rator  o f  the  Diocese  o f  Burl ington 
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MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 
   
Saturday, September 16 4:00 PM  Fay E. Sharkey by Denise & John Desrochers 
Sunday, September 17 8:30 AM The People of Saint Anthony Parish  
 
Monday, September 18 9:00 AM In Thanksgiving by Jaya Thadani 
 
Friday, September 22 9:00 AM Eternal Repose of Lucio Cabueñas 
 
Saturday, September 23 4:00 PM  The People of Saint Anthony Parish  
Sunday, September 24 8:30 AM Carol Rivard by her husband & family 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
  
 
  

SANCTUARY LAMPS  
 
 

will burn this week for 
 

Denise & Jean-Louis 
 
 

A Sanctuary Lamp burning in front of the tabernacle may be sponsored for your intentions. 
A donation to help defray the cost of the candle is appreciated, but not necessary. 

Please contact the office for availability.   
 

PARISH SUPPORT 
 
       Our weekly need to meet expenses:        $4,325.00 
 

       Last Week’s Collection        $2,764.00 
 

REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
 
 

        Charlotte King           Diane Reilly  Virginia Philbin 
       Frank Klymn           Roger Tatro  Dianne Hopkins 
       Elizabeth McArthur             Heidi Whidden 
              
   

Please also remember any others who need our prayers. 
 
 
 
 

 



A MESSAGE FROM FATHER CYRAIN:  
 
Apart from the command to love one another, there is no obligation which Christ 
taught more forcefully than that of showing forgiveness. In the list of moral priorities, 
there is probably nothing higher than the duty to forgive as our own ultimate fate may 
depend on it. But we know full well how we continue to struggle to forgive those 
who have done us serious, especially irreparable harm. Worse, our secular world 
often endorses the idea that some offences are beyond forgiveness.  
 
Little wonder, then, that the book of Sirach tells us to reflect on death, the great 
leveler, and puts all human affairs into the proper perspective. As one walks the long, 
granite corridors of a cemetery, forgiveness takes on a new dimension. Neighbors 
who, in their lifetime, remained unrepentantly hostile over a boundary hedge are now 
buried a short distance from one another. There is no need for a fence between them 
now. 
 
In the light of eternity and the shortness of our span of life, harboring old grudges is 
pointless. The great Christian cry of forgiveness, which comes from the heart, was 
first echoed on the hill of Calvary. What Jesus proclaimed in words from the cross, 
he had lived out in deeds, to win forgiveness for all of us – sinners. As St. Francis of 
Assisi once said: “It is in pardoning that we are pardoned.” 
 
PARISH SECRETARY: St. Anthony Parish in White River Jct., Vermont is seeking a candidate 
for a part-time non-remote Parish Secretary position in the parish office. The position requires a 
mature, dependable, self-motivated individual with strong communication and problem-solving 
skills who will maintain a high level of discretion and confidentiality. Computer proficiency, 
including knowledge of Microsoft Office, is required, as well as the ability to learn specific 
church management software. Previous experience in a similar position is preferred. A 
background check will be required as a condition of employment. For additional information, 
please send a letter of interest and resume to St. Anthony Parish, 15 Church Street, White River 
Jct., VT 05001, or email to stanthonychurch@vermontcatholic.org. 
 
WEEKLY BULLETIN:  Our bulletin is on our website https://stanthony.vermontcatholic.org. For 
those who do not have online access and would like a copy of the printed bulletin, you may pick one 
up outside the parish office from the wooden box on the small porch near the office door. You will also 
find copies of the Living Faith booklet and the Vermont Catholic magazine.   
 
MASS INTENTIONS:  If you would like to have a Mass offered for your intentions, for loved 
ones living or deceased, or for a special occasion, please contact the parish office by email, phone, 
or drop a note in the collection box. Please include the name of the person for whom the Mass 
will be offered and who is requesting the Mass. Let us know if you want a specific day or if you 
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would prefer the first available Mass, weekday, or weekend. We will do our best to accommodate 
your requests. Please include your contact information if we are unable to reserve the date you 
have requested.  The customary offering is $10.00. Thank you. 
 

BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL: The Appeal supports over 20 ministries 
and services throughout our diocese. If you have already received a pledge 
card in the mail, please send your gift directly to the diocese. There are 
additional brochures and pledge cards on the tables at the entrance of the 
church if you have not already received one and would like to make a gift to 
this important annual appeal. To learn more or make a gift online, visit: 

bishopsappealvt.org. As of September 13, 2023, our parish donations total $16,144.84. This 
is 47% of our parish goal of $35,032.00. 
 
2023 PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT DAY: The annual Parish Professional Development 
Days for all parish Administrative Assistants, Business Managers, and Bookkeepers will include 
training and a special presentation by Msgr. John J. McDermott. The event is from 9:30AM to 
2:00PM and lunch will be provided. The options for attending are:               
               
              Wed, October 11 at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Williston or 
              Wed, October 18 at St. Anthony’s in White River Junction 
 
For more information, contact Nicole Hamilton at nhamilton@vermontcatholic.org. 
 
 
COLLECTION BASKETS/OFFERING OF GIFTS: Starting this October, we will reinstate 
the traditional way of passing the collection basket and offering of the gifts from the 
entrance and down the aisle, in accordance with the rites and rubrics of the Liturgy. We 
appreciate anyone who would like to volunteer! 
 
 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS: Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion, deputed 
by the Bishop/Priest for a period of time, may now assist in distributing Holy 
Communion to the faithful every weekend.  
 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Classes for grades 1-6 will meet this 
Sunday, September 17, 2023 and next Sunday, September 24, 2023 in 
the Rectory basement and the Religious Education Center from 9:30 
AM to 10:30 AM. There will be a coffee hour after the 8:30AM Mass 

this Sunday, September 17, hosted by the St. Anthony Religious Education students. Please join 
us for coffee and refreshments! 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 2025: The members of K of C 
Council 2025 would like to thank everyone who supported our Food Drive at 
the CO-OP food store on Maple Street on September 9, 2023. We collected 225 
pounds of food and $148 in donations, which were given to The Haven in White 
River Junction to support the Food Pantry. The Food Drive was part of the K of 
C Food for Family Program to help end hunger in communities across America. 
 

  
CHRISTMAS CRAFTS & BAKE SALE: This annual event will be held 
again this fall. Please keep us in mind when you are making jam, jellies, 
pickles, preserves, etc. this season. A variety of homemade canned and baked 
goods are always welcomed. More details will follow in the coming weeks.  
 

CRAFTERS MEETING: The St. Anthony’s Crafters will begin meeting on Thursday 
afternoons in September, beginning 9/14, from 1:00-3:00 PM in the Religious Ed center. We 
will be working on items for the 2023 Christmas Bazaar and all materials will be supplied. 
Everyone is welcome and all you need to bring are willing hands. Questions? Please email 
Charlotte Merrill at dcmerril@myfairpoint.net. 
 

THE HAVEN FOOD SHELF: The Food Shelf is open to anyone in our 
community Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 4:30 PM & Friday 9:00 AM - 3:00 
PM. Visit uppervalleyhaven.org/foodshelffaq/ for more information. St. 

Anthony Parish has long supported the Haven by collecting non-perishable food in the basket at 
the entrance to the church. Thank you for your contributions. 
 
 
 

Saint Anthony 
Parish 

Christmas  
Crafts & Bake 

Sale 

St. Anthony Parish asks for your 
forbearance and magnanimity 
especially when emails and phone 
calls are not answered promptly, as 
the parish is still looking for regular 
staff. Thank you!  

RECTORY CHAPEL 
 

The rectory chapel is now open for visits on: 
 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM 
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